
From: Beth Lenney <beth.lenney@northumbria.ac.uk> On Behalf Of Jane Embley
Sent: 02 December 2022 11:16
To: NU All Academic Staff <nuallacademicstaff@livenorthumbriaac.onmicrosoft.com>
Subject: A message from Jane Embley to all academic staff – 2 December 2022

Dear Colleagues 

Further to my e-mail on 23 November, I wanted to provide an update on the recent three days of strike action, and to remind colleagues who participated how to notify the University of this, as well as updating you about our discussions with UCU.

Industrial Action on 24, 25 and 30 November

Over the three days of strike action 17.9% of our on campus sessions were affected and this impacted 13.4% of our students. Thank you to colleagues who provided advance notice which enabled their sessions to be covered. 

To date 81 colleagues have advised us of their participation in at least one day of strike action and if you took part this is to remind you how to report this using the online notification. Notifications are required by Monday 5 December 2022 at the latest.  Information about the University’s position on industrial action, withholding pay, and how your data will be processed, can be found on the Industrial Action website. 

Pay and the University’s offer of a non-consolidated supplement

As I explained in my last email, relative to others in the sector, Northumbria is in a strong position in relation to all aspects of the national dispute and we have been working on a joint statement with UCU to recognise this and the University’s offer of a salary supplement from 1 January 2023. 

The latest version of the joint statement can be found here.  We remain hopeful that UCU will recommend it to Branch members over the next two weeks which will lead to the supplement, as outlined in Professor Tom Lawson’s e-mail of 8 November, being implemented from 1 January 2023.  We will keep you updated in relation to this.

Please do not hesitate to contact Tom or me if you have any questions.

Best wishes

Jane

Jane Embley (she/her)
Director of Human Resources & Organisational Development
Jane.Embley@Northumbria.ac.uk
Sutherland Building, Northumbria University, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE1 8ST, United Kingdom
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Have you seen our October People Update? For any queries or requests in relation to Human Resources please contact Ask HR
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